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Official Statement

on the circumstances surrounding

MSC Res. 0405-001 (UP Charter)

by the UP Medicine Student Council

On 21 June 2004 – exactly ninety six years after U.P. was founded – the Medicine Student Council Executive Committee passed and adopted its resolution numbered 0405-001, calling for the re-filing of the 12th Congress’ HB 455 and SB 2587 bills concerning the University Charter, or Act 1870.

There were reactions both for and against our resolve. This statement is released to elaborate on the circumstances surrounding the above resolution and its direct result – the 13th Congress’ HB 1587 filed by Rep. Eduardo C. Zialcita.

We sought to independently re-file the bill on the ground that we want to start the legislative process.

HB 455 and SB 2587 have gone a long way in the sequence of events needed to enact a law. In fact, HB 455 graduated from the House of Representatives with a vote profile of 132 Yeas, 0 Nays, and 0 Abstains, the yes votes of which include authors of the six UP Charter bills currently in the 13th Congress – from HB 597 to HB 2327.

It was cleared with Rep. Zialcita and Sen. Pangilinan from the very beginning of our correspondence that any bills they would file should be open to amendment, as is the norm in enacting a law.

Furthermore, our resolution went through due process as mandated by the internal MSC rules, anchored on the principle of representative democracy. Our Executive Committee assembled is composed of representatives from the different classes of the College of Medicine, political subdivisions in themselves. They are accountable to their classmates.

We are receptive to any initiatives, properly conducted, by any body to infuse new ideas and concepts that shall be progressive in nature and constructively critical of the UP Charter proposals. This is the reason why we also welcome the filing of HB 2327, and we seek to participate in objective discussions that shall present without bias all versions filed for our university’s governing law. 

Finally, to use some words of Sen. Pangilinan, we believe that this is a move that responds to the needs of our time.  

For more information, please visit http://geocities.com/upmsc or email upmsc@yahoo.com.
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